City of Cotati

Sonoma County, California

January 28, 2009

President Barack Obama
The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, DC 20500
Fax: 202-456-2461

Dear President Obama,
The best way to stop digging our nation deeper into a hole is to stop digging!

As a local leader in my community, I speak for many who believe that a federal bailout to local
cities and counties at this time is not the answer to our financial problems. Not only would a
federal bailout send the wrong message to millions of Americans who save and spend
responsibly, it would encourage more reckless financial practices by cities and counties who
continue to mismanage public resources irresponsibly.

Big government got us into this economic catastrophe from a lack of regulatory oversight over
financial institutions and increasing deficit spending at all levels of government. Although local
governments face challenging times, reducing spending at the local level is long overdue. [ am
now discovering on closer inspection that we have city jobs and services we simply can do
without, or should be turned over to the private sector once and for all which will create huge
cost savings for our town. Runaway government spending at the local level has simply gotten
out of control. Over the years, we have turned a blind eye to local waste and fraud in city
spending primarily because there was no incentive to oversee our operations to the extent we are
doing now in light of the recent reductions in city revenues.

Furthermore, trillion dollar federal stimulus packages each and every year, as you suggest, will
ultimately collapse our national economy in due time. The federal government will have to raise
taxes, print money (which will devaluate the dollar further), borrow from our trading partners
plus interest, place the debt squarely on the back of our kids, or all of the above. Any federal
stimulus package that places the true cost onto future generations of Americans is not only
unconscionable, but will be counterproductive to a strong and long lasting recovery. Many are
quickly losing faith in a federal government that has no regard for the long-term effects of such
irresponsible monetary policies as is being proposed by your administration. [ feel the need to
speak up at this time for our local citizens who are being strapped with an ever increasing federal
debt crisis to the tune of over $35,000.00 per man, woman and child before your stimulus
package even goes into effect.

Until the federal government can explain where the first half of the T.A.R.P. money went to, 1

urge you to stop and consider an alternative. I am simply asking you to make good on your
campaign promise to give 95% of Americans a tax cut right now, let it work through the
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